                        DUNBLANE – LIKHUBULA PARTNERSHIP 
A Scotland-Malawi Partnership  -  Scottish Charity Number SCO 38877
                       Steering Committee Minutes    -  6th January 2016 
1) Present, Jenni Barr (Chairperson), Fiona Anderson, Ian Brown, Ann Hale, Jean Rutherford, Alba Escala, Catriona Glen, John Kilby, Ivor Butchart, George Bond, Tom Smith, Neil Kitching, Ruth Astbury.
   Apologies: Audrey Cooper, Iain Smith, Colin Renwick, Stuart Brown, 
2) Minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2015 were approved with one amendment  - 
       - Para 12 second line – delete ‘Tom’ insert  ‘Ivor’ 
3) Matters Arising: 
Fiona reported on the Global Goals marketing material (700 football key chains, 50 inflatable globes and 20 footballs) she proposed to obtain for this year’s Dunblane Fling. This would help us to organize suitable activities at the Fling and better promote our stand. Fiona was in the process of applying for the funding from the SMP. 
Jenni mentioned Dan Harker who was being inducted soon at the Church of Scotland Bridge of Allan. He had recently visited Malawi and was keen to make contact with our Committee.
4) High School Activities: 
Catriona reported that emails and been sent to Ruth, Christina and the District Hospital but without response as yet. Jenni said she was also trying to contact Paula Clegg. It was hoped that Ruth Shakespeare at the Mission Hospital would be able to assist if no replies were forthcoming. 
A new email address dlypartnership@outlook.com was available for DHS correspondence. 
 
 
5) Finance:  
The Committee reviewed Neil’s budget update paper and noted the healthy financial situation with some £12K bank balance and a similar amount in one year’s time after allowing for planned expenditure and expected income.
The Committee further discussed a proposal from Neil and Fiona that available funding could be used to support the Classrooms in Malawi project - £3K would support re-furbishment of 2 classrooms. Fiona would ask Tony (Begley) for a background note and suggested that Committee members also look at their website at …...  It was agreed to consider this proposal further with a view to making a decision at the next meeting. 
The Committee noted the recent Likhubula financial statement and discussed the need to transfer further funds. It was agreed subject to further consultation to transfer up to £1500. 

Post-Meeting Note - £1000 has been authorised for immediate transfer to Likhubula. 

Action: a. Fiona to obtain background note on Classrooms for Malawi 

              Proposal.
              b. Committee members to consider proposal in advance of next 

              meeting. 
              c. Neil to arrange transfer of £1000 to Likhubula.
6) Emergency Support  -  Housing and Fertiliser Distribution: 
The Committee noted that the housing project will complete in a few days although a final update from Philip was still awaited. Tom suggested that it would be useful to get feedback from the Likhubula Committee and the occupants of the new houses.  
The distribution of Fertiliser had gone well and the local community was in the process of planting new crops 
7) Bursars: 
The Committee noted the welcome replies from 11 Likhubula bursars in response to Fiona’s email. It was agreed to thank Mr Nyamabala and the Bursars for their replies and to contact the remaining Bursars
The Committee noted the urgent request for additional funding support for Christina and Gift but expressed doubt about what was included in the request and the length of time for this financial commitment. It was agreed that further information on the total requirement for Christina’s and Gift’s tertiary education would be helpful to allow the Committee to decide on further support. 
Actions

· Subgroup to prepare and send an email for each of the new Bursars

· Subgroup to link with Stuart Brown over arrangements re maize and to prepare and send an email for the Likhubula Committee and Mr Nyambalo dealing with the issues outlined in their paper.

8) Updates 

Mvano – 
Fistula Project – Nothing further to report
9) Publicity and Communications: 
Report to Kirk Session Ian B reported that he was planning to update the Kirk Session next week 

10) Data Protection 
Action carried over to the next meeting 

Action: Ian, George and Neil to discuss requirements

11) 2016 Visit to Malawi 

Fiona has started to collate topics to be discussed in Likhubula during the 2106 visit noting that advance planning with the Likhubula Committee would be helpful.

12) Any Other Business: 
 - It was agreed that Jean could borrow the Likhubula ‘stands’ in the Cathedral for a short time for an exhibition of photographs. Ivor would assist with the arrangements 
- Fiona noted that the sub-committee discussions for Bursars and DHS activities had worked well and encouraged sub-committees to provide reports in good time for the main Committee discussions.
13) Dates of Next Meetings : 

17th February  - Fiona to chair 
30th March – Ivor to chair 
11th May – Tom to chair
22nd June 
